

24 March 2020

Dear Brothers,

Following the recent stipulations from the Provinces of Quebec and Ontario, concerning the closure of non-essential businesses which includes places of worship, I ask that effective immediately all churches in the Pembroke and Kingston dioceses be closed—even for private prayer—until further notice.

I will be meeting tomorrow by phone with representatives from both dioceses to discuss emergency liturgical guidelines. I hope to be able to send these to you as soon as possible.

With my prayers and blessings,

+Michael Mulhall

Archbishop of Kingston

Apostolic Administrator of Pembroke